Mountain Library Network

South Charleston Public Library

June 2, 2008
I.
Call to Order
Chair Eva McGuire called the meeting of the MLN Executive Committee to order at 10:00 at South Charleston Public Library.

II.
Minutes

The minutes were approved as received.

III.
Committee Reports

Circulation Committee – Emilee Seese 

In the absence of Emilee, Eva reported that the email links to libraries have been fixed.  To send an interlibrary loan request to a library from circulation, right click on the email address, a menu box will appear and click “send email.”


Cataloging Committee – Vicky Terry 

Vicky Terry reported that a Circulation Committee meeting is scheduled for August 18 at 10:00 at South Charleston Public Library.  The Board approved the Committee’s request to add Jason McClung from Summersville and Terri Mullins from Vienna to the Cataloging Committee


OPAC – Brian Raitz

Brian is working on the problem with blind links. He is also checking on any additional costs from Library Thing and Syndetics and will send the final information to all MLN libraries.


Continuing Education – Cheri Davis

In an email to Eva, Cheri mentioned that she plans to set up a blog that would allow members to ask questions and share information. The blog address will be posted on the MLN webpage.

IV.
Old Business

Membership Meeting

Eva McGuire thanked members for their assistance with the MLN Membership Meeting.  The turnout was great and she received positive feedback from those attending. 


Authority Control Update – Heather Campbell 

Heather reported that she is still gathering information needed for the statewide Authority Control Project. Once the data is collected an RFP will be written.


2006 Upgrade – Tammy Richards

In an email to Eva, Tammy mentioned that she tentatively plans to do the upgrade Monday, June 9.  Libraries will be notified when a definite time has been set.

V.
New Business

Create Lists, Saved Searches & Bibs with no attachments 

After a brief discussion, it was decided that the chair would notify anyone with a list older than 30 needed to remove it from Create List. The maximum time a list can stay in Create List is 60 days. 

Vicky will also try to notify anyone with a Saved Search to see what is needed to be kept and what could be replaced.  

Bibliographical records with no items attached will be removed after two months.

Interlibrary Loan

Heather Campbell reported that the Commission is looking into a statewide ILL system.  Until a delivery system is in place, they are considering reimbursing libraries for postage. An ILL Portal Page with all the contact information and borrowing practices will be added to the Commission’s webpage.


Elections
The members unanimously elected Vicky Terry as Chair, Ann Farr as Vice Chair, and Joanna Thompson as Secretary

VI.
Adjourn


With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Vicky Terry announced that the next meeting would be on Monday, September 8th at McClintic Public Library.

